Killoughteen National School
e-mail: killoughteennationalschool@eircom.net       Tel: (069)61195     Principal: Mr W Curtin
14/03/2017
Dear Parent(s), 
Starting on Wednesday this week, March 15th until Wednesday March 22nd we will have a book fair in the school. Parents are invited in to the school on Wednesday March 15th, Thursday March 16th, Monday March 20th, and Tuesday March 21st between 9:30am to 10:45am or 1:45pm until 2:45pm on these days to view/purchase books/posters and stationery items that are for sale with their children. If parents cannot attend the school, classes will be taken to the book fair and staff will facilitate the children if they choose to purchase with their money. 
All our children from second to sixth classes are practicing currently for the St. Patrick’s Day mass. We appreciate all the children who have told us that they will attend the mass to represent their school. It would be great if a few more pupils could attend on the day.
We had two quiz teams in Ballingarry yesterday for the Community Games quiz. I am delighted to report that they did extremely well coming in 2nd and 3rd place respectively. Thank you to Miss Mulqueen for preparing the teams and for her support on the day itself.  
Golf lessons with LDgolf for all pupils will begin on Tuesday March 21st for all classes. The cost is €10 for the lessons.  We would appreciate if all pupils could pay this before the lessons commence. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We wish our indoor camogie players the best of luck in their competitions this week. Our indoor boys hurling team played very well yesterday. Well done boys. 
Finally, there is a change from September 2017 in the way that Learning Support and Resource teachers (now to be called Special Education Teachers) are approved teaching time in mainstream primary schools. I will update you all on this when I have received more information regarding how this may affect pupils of Killoughteen NS. 
 
Le Gach Dea-Ghuí,
Willie Curtin
